
STATE OF MICHIGAN
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

WATER RESOURCES DIVISION
525 West Allegan Street
Lansing, Michigan 48933

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

TAKE NOTICE that the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality’s (MDEQ) 
Water Resources Division (WRD) will hold a public hearing at the Genoa Township Hall, 
2911 Dorr Road, Brighton, Michigan 48116, September 26, 2018, at 7:00 pm.

The purpose of this hearing is to secure the views of interested persons concerning the following 
application for permit:

Application for permit HND-6SQQ-1BCY6 under Part 301, Inland Lakes and 
Streams, and Part 303, Wetlands Protection, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (NREPA), by Joseph Perri, 
6870 Grand River Avenue, Brighton, Michigan 48114.  The applicant proposes to 
place approximately 141 cubic yards of clean sand fill to construct an approximately 
60-foot long by 60-foot wide tapering to 40-foot wide beach area in 0.053 acre of 
wetland; place approximately 29 cubic yards of 50/50 peastone and sand fill mix in 
an area 40-foot wide by 10-feet long to extend the beach area onto bottomland of 
West Crooked Lake; construct a permanent 40-foot long by 6-foot wide elevated, 
open pile boardwalk through wetland to facilitate access to a seasonal dock; replace 
an existing dock with a new permanent 56-foot long by 4-foot wide elevated, open 
pile dock with a 15-foot long by 10-foot wide platform; and use an approximately 
0.008-acre area of wetland as landing area for boats and construction equipment.  
Project proposes to impact a total of 0.061 acre of wetland.  No mitigation is 
proposed.  The project is located on an island in West Crooked Lake, known as Perri 
Island, in T02N, R05E, Section 28, Genoa Township, Livingston County, Michigan.

The application is available for review on the MDEQ’s Web site at:  https://miwaters.deq.state.mi.us/, 
or at the MDEQ, WRD, Lansing District Office, 525 West Allegan Street, 1st Floor, South Tower, 
Lansing, Michigan 48933, or by calling 517-284-6665.  The public hearing record will remain open 
for ten days after the public hearing date.  Any written comments to be submitted for the public 
hearing record must be received at this address on or before the close of the record.

The hearing will be held pursuant to Section 30105 of Part 301 and Section 30307 of Part 303 of the 
NREPA.  The hearing will not be a legal proceeding, witnesses will not be sworn, and there will be 
no cross examination.  Public hearings are primarily informational and are held to encourage the 
expression of views and presentation of facts.

The MDEQ will, upon written request, provide a copy of the MDEQ's decision on this application.

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
Water Resources Division

Date:  September 12, 2018

NOTE:  Persons with disabilities needing accommodations for effective participation in this meeting 
should call the telephone number listed above one week in advance to request mobility, visual, 
hearing, or other assistance.

https://miwaters.deq.state.mi.us/

